
 

 

(Formerly Tata Sponge Iron Limited) 
 

PO Joda Dist Keonjhar Odisha 758 034 India 
Tel 91 6767 278178 Fax 278129 Email info@tatasteellp.com 

CIN L27102OR1982PLC001091 

TSLPL/SE/2020-21/30 
 

August 1, 2020 
 

The Secretary, Listing Department 

BSE Limited 

Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers  

Dalal Street 

Mumbai 400 001 

Scrip Code: 513010  

The Manager – Listing Department 

National Stock Exchange of India Limited 

“Exchange Plaza”, 5th Floor, Plot No. C/1, 

G Block, Bandra-Kurla Complex,  

Bandra (East), Mumbai 400 051 

Symbol: TATASTLLP 
 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 
Sub: Outcome of Board Meeting 

 

This has reference to our letter dated July 24, 2020. 
 

The Board of Directors (‘Board’) of Tata Steel Long Products Limited (Formerly Tata Sponge Iron 
Limited) (‘the Company’) at its Meeting held on today i.e. August 1, 2020, inter alia, transacted the 
following business: 

 

1. Financial Results: 
 

The Board approved the audited financial results (both Standalone & Consolidated) for the 
quarter ended June 30, 2020. The said results along with the Auditor's Report thereon are 
enclosed herewith. 
 

2. Surrender of Brinda-Sasai Coal Block: 
 

The Brinda-Sasai coal block, which was acquired as part of the acquisition of the Steel 
Business of Usha Martin, had a performance obligation by way of a bank guarantee to the 
Nominated Authority, Ministry of Coal, towards development of the said coal block.  
 

Post-acquisition, the Company has assessed all aspects of development and operation of the 
coal block in greater detail and found that should the Company move ahead with the 
development and operation of the said coal block, it is likely to have an irreversible and 
disproportionate adverse impact on the nearby community, society and the environment. 
Further, based on the assessment undertaken, the Company has come to the conclusion that 
the development of the above coal block will not be in interest of mineral conservation. 
Accordingly, the Company, as a matter of prudence had taken provision related to the aforesaid 
bank guarantee during the year ended March 31, 2020 and the same was disclosed vide our 
letter dated June 09, 2020. 
 

In view of the above, the Board at its meeting held on August 01, 2020 has decided to 
surrender the aforesaid coal block to the Nominated Authority. With the aforesaid provision and 
the carrying amount of the coal block being nil in the books of accounts, there is no further 
financial impact expected.  

 

These disclosures are being made in compliance with Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and 
Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015, as amended. 

 

The meeting commenced at 3:30 p.m. (IST) and concluded at 08:30 p.m., (IST).  
 

The above information is also available on the website of the Company: www.tatasteellp.com 
 

Thanking You, 
 

Yours faithfully, 
For Tata Steel Long Products Limited 

      (Formerly Tata Sponge Iron Limited) 
 

 
Sanjay Kasture 
Company Secretary  

 

Encl. as above 
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